St John’s Primary School Parent Council

Annual Report June 2013
The Parent council is made up of 24 parents from P1-P7, including a chair, vice chair, secretary, treasurer, 4 members of staff, and 2 co-opted members.

The parent council in addition to the AGM on 22nd August has held three general meetings in the past school year on 8th October, 14th January  and 22nd of April. All were well attended and minuted. 
Summary of Information on parent council meetings:

Some agenda items dicussed at meetings throughout the year 2012-2013 include: School Travel Plan, Curriculum for Excellence, St John’s website content, email and text services, sport activities,  school meals, school reports, school excursions. A workshop was also held which included fundraining ideas for events and how we should spend our money raised. This is discussed in more detail in the fundraising section and there is a questionaire you can complete and return to us at the end of this report. 
A new St John’s website was introduced this year and all information relating to the parent council activites will be held on this site. http://st-johns-hamilton-pri.s-lanark.sch.uk/parent-council/. 
 A new office bearer will be appointed in 2013 as a “web secretary” and our constitution will be updated to reflect this change to be agreed in August 2013.

Role of our parent council from our constitution is to:

· support the school in its work with parents

· encourage links between the school, parents, pupils and the wider community

· represent the views of all parents

· report back to the parent forum.

School Travel Plan 

The school is still encouraging parents to use the parking facilities at the Bent Playing fields as part of Park and Stride initiative which commenced in October 2009. The parking area immediately in front of the school should not be used to collect your child as it causes congestion and can be potentially dangerous to those children leaving the school.   

Fundraising at St John’s

As a result of fundraising activities from our events programme we were delighted to present the school with cheques for  £2,500 in the past school year. A total of £1170 was also raised in vouchers  for the school to buy books.

We organised a workshop at our last parent council meeting and considered a number of fundraising ideas.  Below are some of the commom themes we will consider to take forward. 
1. A family social event ,100 club , A Christmas event (plan at AGM)

2. Costing of new sound system. 

3. Web based fundraising. 

A number of fundraising ideas can also be found on the outcomes of workshops on our website. These new ideas can be brought to the attention of the Parent Council at our next AGM on 26th August 2013 when we will set out the 2013-2014 Events programme.
We will also be electing some new office bearers this year including a new chair as these office bearers will be in their last year of attending the parent council. All meetings are usually held at 7pm in the school staff room. Everyone is welcome to attend and new members will be warmly welcomed. So please come and volunteer to support your school and your child’s progress within the school.

Thank you to everyone for your help, donations and continued support. 
St John’s Parent Council

Budget and Accounts can be found on our Website and details of money spent by the school for 2012-2013. 
http://st-johns-hamilton-pri.s-lanark.sch.uk/parent-council/
Programme of Events 2012-2013
	Dates
	Description of event
	Details
	Estimated Target Amount to be Raised
	Actual money raised 

	AGM 
22nd August

	Annual General Meeting

All parents welcome, new members of Council encouraged.
	School Staff Room at 7pm
	N/A
	

	28th September
	Book Fair at Open Afternoon

Anne to organise helpers.
	School Hall

1.30 pm to 2.45 pm
	£600

	£867*
Vouchers for school

	8th October
	Parent Council Meeting
	School staff room at 7pm
	N/A
	

	31st October
	Fancy Dress Disco


	School Hall 

P1-4 (6.00 -7.30 pm)

P5-7 (7.45 – 9.00 pm)
	£400


	£277

	8th November
	Fundraising at Parent Open evening:

Open Evening/ Toffee Sale
	School

3.30 to 5.30 pm and 6.30 to 8.15pm
	£300
	£220

	15th November
	Bags for School

Please donate your bags of unwanted goods
	Bring bags to school 
	£300
	£275

	14th January
	Parent Council Meeting
	School staff room at 7pm
	N/A
	

	1st February
	Sponsored event: 

“Boxercise”

	Helpers for fruit chopping and provision at event
	£1500
	£1995

	21st March
	Book Fair at Parents Open Evening
	School

3.30 to 5.30 pm and 6.30 to 8.15pm
	£600
	£303*
Vouchers for school

	27th March
	Spring Disco (Children Only)

	School Hall 

P1-4 (6.00 -7.30 pm)

P5-7 (7.45 – 9.00 pm)
	£400
	£277

	22nd April
	Parent Council Meeting
	School staff room 7pm
	N/A
	

	11th May
	Spring Fayre 
	School 10-12.30pm
	£1600
	£1875

	TOTAL
	
	
	
	£4878 and 
£1170 in book vouchers


 
Ideas from last Parent council meeting for spending some of our funds!
· New Sound system for the hall

· Annual on-line subscriptions for educational websites

· I-pads (2 years worth of funding)

· Musical instruments / tuition (additional to what is provided)
· Interactive children’s classic concerts

· Outdoor clothing; (children can play outside during rainfall)
· Video camera / tablets 
· Every class to have a school trip (additional to what is provided)
· Baking trolley for cooking classes (New equipment)
HAVE YOUR SAY!

We will make a decision at the next AGM on 26th August at 7pm all parents are welcome!
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------cut above; 
If you or your children have any other ideas on how we should spend the money or like the ideas above. Please indicate your choice below:
First Choice

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Second Choice
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Third Choice
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Alternative idea
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Child’s Class-----------------------------------------------------------------------------
Please help us get what our children really need at our school
Please return slip to St John’s office, forms can be anonymous.
